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Mr. Chair, 

Before discussing the Report of the United Nations Commission on International Trade Law on 
the work of its forty-fourth session held in Vienna from 25 June to 6 July 



A regular dialogue with the Rule of Law Coordination and Resource Group through the Rule of 
Law Unit is therefore highly appropriate, and to keep abreast of progress made in the integration 
of the work of UNCITRAL into the United Nations joint rule of law activities. To that end, the 
biannual briefing by the Rule of Law Unit which was held during this year's session in New 
York, was of utmost importance. 

My delegation would like to thank the Commission and its Secretariat for their efforts and 
reiterates its call to continue and further intensify the important work of UNCITRAL in this field. 

Mr. Chair, 

Before closing, I would like to inform other delegations that this year Austria will again serve as 
coordinator for the UNCITRAL resolutions. Two draft resolutions will be circulated to all 
Permanent Missions in the coming days: 

First, the annual Omnibus Resolution on the Report of UNCITRAL; second, a draft resolution on 
the 2012 Recommendations to assist arbitral institutions and other interested bodies with regard 
to arbitration under the UNCITRAL Arbitration Rules as revised in 20 I 0. 

Delegations wishing to co-sponsor the Omnibus Resolution are kindly requested to sign their 
names on the list at the Austrian desk. As in the past, the other resolution will be submitted by the 
Bureau (no co-sponsoring). 

Mr. Chair, 

Let me conclude by stressing that Austria continues to attach the highest importance to the work 
of UNCITRAL. We will continue to support the Commission and its Vienna-based Secretariat 
and look forward to contributing actively to their work. 

Thank you, Mr. Chair. 


